AT A PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on the 20th day of October, 2008

Roll Call:
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



George A. Woolsey, Councilman



Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman


Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney of the Town



James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk



Jeanne Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk
Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above. 

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

Supervisor Booth asked everyone to please take a moment to remember Steve                                           Zarutskie, our Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie’s father, who passed away this past week. 

Councilman Benedict led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA 
            Delete item # 7.
RESOLUTION OF SUPPORT: rescheduled to October 29th 


Delete item # 9
ACCEPTANCE: Baird Court Road Dedication


                       


Councilman Benedict said he was asked to check into the medical benefits for an officer called to active Military Duty at the meeting of October 15th. He confirmed with the Personnel Office that the medical benefits are suspended by the Town when the Military benefits start.
4.
COMMENTS ON ITEMS ON TONIGHT”S AGENDA


There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.

5.
RECEIVER OF TAXES: Sewer Re-levy for 2009


Supervisor Booth said Mary Lou Venuto, Receiver of Taxes, has prepared a Resolution for levying unpaid Sewer Bond charges and assessments. The portion to be paid by the Town of Newburgh’s is $95,160.77 and the Town of Montgomery’s portion is $105.00. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution levying unpaid Sewer Bond charges and assessments for a total of $95,265.77. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman    Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6.

SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING FOR SPECIAL DISTRICTS:



Suggested time and date: November 17, 2008 @ 8:00 p.m.


Supervisor Booth said the Town has to schedule a Public Hearing for the Special Districts which will include the Water District, Sewer District and Lighting District. Supervisor Booth suggested holding the Public Hearing on November 17, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. instead of 8:00 p.m., which is listed on the agenda.
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution calling Public Hearings: Re: Special District Assessments, Rolls and Benefit Formulas for the year 2009. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 



VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman    Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
7.
RESOLUTION OF SUPPORT:

         Creating Town of Newburgh Friends of Seniors Program


This item was rescheduled to the October 29th Audit meeting.
8.
PLANNING BOARD: Release of Landscape Bond / Austin Tyler Subdivision
         Supervisor Booth said Karen Arent, Landscape Architect, submitted a memorandum recommending the release of the Landscape bond for the Austin Tyler Subdivision.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 15, 2008, submitted by Karen Arent, for the release of the Landscape Bond for the Austin Tyler Subdivision, in the amount of $4,200.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9.
ACCEPTAMCE: Baird Court Road Dedication

         This item was rescheduled to the October 29th Audit Meeting.

10.
ENGINEERING: Nob Hill Sewer District-Budget Transfer


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, dated October 16, 2008, for the Nob Hill Sewer District to cover the cost of the purchase of replacement sand as required by the NYSDEC as follows:


FROM



TO



AMOUNT

Sludge Hauling/Disposal
Repairs to Treatment Plant
$3,000.00

8130.0457.5009 8130.0473.5009



Repairs to Trans./Collection
Repairs to Treatment Plant
$4,500.00

8130.0458.5009 8130.0473.5009

I & I Reduction Program
Repairs to Treatment Plant
$1,500.00

8130.0498.5009


8130.0473.5009

         The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Benedict asked Mr. Osborne if the money was in these accounts for the transfers. 


Mr. Osborne said on the last budget sheets he reviewed the money was available. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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11.
HIGHWAY:

         A.
Budget Transfer
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the budget transfers dated October 6, 2008, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to make the following transfers:

FROM



TO



AMOUNT

030.5130.0497


030.5110.0412

$27,300.00

Main.Cont/Leases/Rental
Street Paving & Resurfacing

030.5110.0497


030.5110.0412

$10,000.00

Main.Cont/Leases/Rentals
Street Paving & Resurfacing

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Benedict said this transfer was discussed at the October 15th Work Session. Councilman Woolsey has since spoken to Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to confirm the money was in these accounts for the transfers.   

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B. Leaf and Brush Pickup

Supervisor Booth said that Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, has scheduled a 2008 Fall and Leaf Pick-Up to be advertised in the Sentinel and the Mid Hudson Times. Supervisor Booth said due to the weather and other unforseen situations, these dates are tentative. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 15, 2008, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, for the Town of Newburgh Leaf and Brush Pickup for the fall of 2008. (see attached). The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said that he will put the Leaf and Brush Pickup schedule on the Town’s web page.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
12.
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS


A.
Halloween Curfew

Supervisor Booth said this curfew was announced at the October 6th Public Town Board Meeting but he wanted to reiterate the curfew. Supervisor Booth then read the curfew to the audience. (see the October 6th meeting to read the curfew)

Councilman Piaquadio said he received a letter in the mail that he had won the Canadian Lottery in the amount of $250,000.00. The envelope included a check for $5,000.00 with a memo that stated that he was to keep $1,500.00 and send the rest back to the address given. When they received the remainder of money back from Councilman Piaquadio they would then send him a check for $250,000.00. He called the Attorney General’s Office and they confirmed that it was a scam. He wants to alert the public and asked the news media to publish an article that would make the public aware of this scam.
Supervisor Booth asked the Board members if they had any other announcements. There were none.
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13.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Supervisor Booth asked the audience if they had any comments or questions for the Board. 


Eleanor Monell, Colden Park, inquired about the Exeter Property. She specifically asked about the stone wall and what was going on with it.

Mr. Osborne said he is going to research the conditions and the Planning Board approval that requires a forty foot buffer. He is also going to talk to Karen Arent, Landscaping Architect for the Town of Newburgh, about trees that should be planted and the restoration of the stonewall.  


Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none, so he then thanked everyone for coming. 
14.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Discussion of Qualifications and Experience of Potential Consultants

MOTION was made at 7:18 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the qualifications and experience of potential consultants. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made at 7:52 by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Camo Pollution Control, Inc., located at 1610 Route 376, Wappingers Falls, New York, for a professional management of the Town of Newburgh Water Facilities. They will provide key personnel on a weekly basis to work closely with the Town’s retiring personnel, staff and equipment in order to better obtain the information required for a long-term agreement. Camo Pollution Control, Inc. proposes that for a period of approximately six weeks CAMO will provide personnel on a time and materials basis for approximately twelve hours per week. The cost per week would be $1,320.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman    Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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15.
ADJOURNMENT

         MOTION was made at 7:54 p.m. by Councilman Benedict to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman    Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 7:54 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________              ___________________________________        
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk             Jeanne M. Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk         
